

Pacific Rim Bloodhound Club "PAWPRINTS"



Volume 6, Issue No. 4

December,

2001

NEXT MEETING will be our ANNUAL meeting, held Saturday, January 12 2001 following judging at the Puyallup Kennel Club show. The meeting will be a casual brunch held at the home of Suzi Paine.

PRBC Officers and Board of Directors

Effective Jan. 1, 2001

,		
President: Katie Cole	360-568-8386	
Vice President: Lynne Aguirre	909-737-4439	
Treasurer: Suzi Paine	253-535-1408	
Secretary: Terri Coffey	503-556-3810	
Board Members		
Mike Tinkler	604-985-4850	
Louise Uphus	909-923-7193	
Nancy Seanor-Radabah	425-788-9352	

Election Results Incoming PRBC Officers and Directors

Effective January 1, 2002

President: Suzi Paine	253-535-1408	
Vice President: Louise Uph	us909-923-7193	
Treasurer: Kay Schmitt	415-479-7154	
	503-556-3810	
Board Members		
Jill Dingle, Idaho	208-338-1242	
Jan Cook, Canada	909-923-7193	
	425-788-9352	
, ,		

By-Law Changes

Six ballots were received from the 22 voting members. All votes agreed with the proposed changes in the by-laws. These changes will take effect January 1. 2002.

2002 PRBC Meetings

January 12	Puvallup WA
March 9	
May 25	Valley Ford, WA
August 3	Regional Specialty
November 16	Snohomish, WA

DUES ARE DUE!

If you have not yet paid your dues, this will be your last *Pawprints*! Don't be left out, pay your dues NOW!

Minutes of meeting held November 17, 2001

Meeting was called to order at 1:56 p.m. at the home of President, Katie Cole. Members present: Katie Cole, Suzi Paine and Terri Coffey. Guests present: Dave Lockridge, Stacey and Ryan Poler.

Motion was made to accept the minutes of the last meeting as published. Motion passed.

Presidents Report:

Katie thanks the membership and gives her appreciation for everyone's help and support for her term.

Secretary Report:

By-law changes: We received 6 ballots out of 22 voting members and all were in favor of accepting the bylaw changes. We received ONE response back on judge suggestions for our 2003 Regional Specialty.

Also received enough response on a possible calendar to pay for itself.

Treasurers Report:

Suzi Paine is giving her last report as Treasurer!

Income: NONE

Expenses: \$422.00: \$389.21 for 13 months of storage for PRBC equipment, \$32.79 Secretary expenses. Ending balance of \$107.92 in checking, \$2267.08 in savings, plus our \$5000.00 CD.

Old Business:

New members approved: Stacey and Ryan Poler were approved by the Board on October 13, 2001. *WELCOME STACEY AND RYAN!* Also, Paul and Paula Giddings turned in her application for membership at the California Regional. *WELCOME PAUL & PAULA!*

Minutes continued on page 2

NEW MEMBERS

Ryan and Stacey Polar were approved by the Board at the October Board meeting. They were sponsored by Suzi Paine and Noel Stockwell. Ryan & Stacey have attended two meetings and are interested in becoming members of PRBC to become active with the Bloodhounds. Ryan & Stacey are expecting a new puppy in December. They currently own a champion Newfoundland with two water rescue titles and a Wirehaired Pointing Griffon who is being trained for Upland and Waterfowl field work.

WELCOME RYAN AND STACEY POLER!

Paul & Paula Giddings were also approved as new members of PRBC. Paula was one of the founding members of our club and we are very excited to have her back! WELCOME PAUL AND PAULA GIDDINGS!

We are so happy to have two new members, and the possibility of another! Discussion about a membership drive was bantered about, and ideas of how to reach the other Bloodhound owners in the area.

By-Law Changes:

The Board meeting held in October resulted in recommendations on the By-Law changes. The following changes will be sent to the membership for approval. (These changes take effect on January 1, 2002.)

Membership: Article 1, Section 1, paragraph 2:

Voting Member shall be a person who meets the general membership requirements, and who resides in the Northwest Region as defined by the American Bloodhound Club (Alaska, Idaho, Montana, Oregon, Washington and Wyoming.) Pacific Rim Bloodhound Club may add additional states or provinces as voted by the membership. Those States being California, and Provinces, British Columbia and Alberta. To maintain voting privileges, members must either attend one meeting per year, or *participate in the business of the Club. Associate members may also live within the Northwest Region, but do not wish to participate actively in the business of the Club. The Associate Member shall not be eligible to vote or hold office.

*After much discussion, it was decided the Board, at a later time when more Board members are present, or able to telecommunicate, will write a rule to define the criteria of "participating in the business of the Club."

Article II, Section 1, paragraph (b)

Term of Office. Officers shall be elected for two-year terms. Four members of the Board of Directors (President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer) shall be elected for two-year terms and the remaining members (3 Board Members) also for two-year terms. They shall take office January 1 and each retiring officer shall turn over to his successor in office all properties and records relating to that office by February first. (The term language has been deleted.)

Article VII, Section 1 & 2

Amendments to the Constitution and Bylaws may be proposed by the Board of Directors or by written petition addressed to the Secretary signed by 20% of the members in good standing. Amendments proposed by such petition shall be promptly considered by the Board of Directors and must be submitted to the membership. The Constitution and Bylaws may be amended at any time provided a copy of the proposed amendment has been mailed by the Secretary to each member in good standing on the date of the mailing, accompanied by a ballot on which he/she may indicate a choice for or against the action to be taken. The notice shall specify a date not less than 30 days after the date of mailing, by which date the ballots must be returned to the Secretary to be counted. The favorable vote of two-thirds of the members in good standing who return valid ballots within the time limit shall be required to effect any such amendment.

Section 2 was deleted. Section 1 & 2 were combined.

The amended Bylaws will be sent to all members in the next newsletter.

Bloodhound Pamphlet was approved with new photo and typographical changes.

Slate of Officers:

No challenges were submitted on the proposed slate of Officers. The new Officers will take office on January 1, 2002. Those names are printed on page one of this *Pawprints*.

Nominated names of judges for our 2003 Regional Specialty: Only one person submitted suggestions for our upcoming judges. Those names are:

Sharon Frances - Canada

Virginia Lyne - Canada

Harold Pybus - Canada

A ballot will be coming to you in the New Year to vote on the judges.

New Business:

Terri Coffey has proposed a "Calendar of Events" for PRBC. This calendar will contain all of our club deadlines, events, meeting dates, membership roster, etc., and open to all members to submit a photo. Cost to have the black & white photo in the calendar will be \$20.00, and this will cover the cost of publication. The entire membership will receive this calendar. A preliminary survey was sent to all members whom the Secretary has email addresses for and I received 10 positive responses. If this one is successful, we would like to try a color one for 2003. Motion was made to approve printing and distribution of the black & white PRBC calendar for 2002. Motion seconded, motion passed.

Trophy Donations: We would like to donate trophies for the Cascade Hound Association show and the Portland Dog Obedience show held in October 2002. Trophies discussed are BOB through Winners, and High Scoring Bloodhound. Item was tabled until the January meeting for more input from members. This item will be on the January agenda. Please plan to attend.

Seattle Kennel Club Breed Booth: The Seattle KC Public Education Booth is held at the SKC show on the first weekend of February. The club has not yet received an invitation. Nancy Seanor is not present at this meeting and she was in charge of pricing a DVD player to raffle. We don't have confirmation on this item, so members present decided not to do a fund-raiser of this sort. We should consider a 50/50 raffle. Motion was made to hold a 50/50 raffle. Motion seconded and passed.

We must find an outlet for fire retardant for our backdrop. Most important, we need BODIES to help with public education. We only have 4 volunteers, the same ones that helped last year. Two of these volunteers are ring stewards on Saturday, that leaves only 2 people each day. This is a LOT of work for only two people. PLEASE CALL TO VOLUNTEER TIME TO THIS IMPORTANT EVENT. Call Terri Coffey at 503-556-3810, or Suzi Paine at 253-535-1408 if you can help.

Last year we had several dogs at the booth. This year we would like to only have one dog at a time. It is exhausting for the dogs

continued on page 3

and they got burned out. We want the dogs and people to enjoy this event, so we would like the dogs to have short exposure times. This is the one weekend out of the year that we have the opportunity to educate the public. We need to find out from SKC who is in charge of the booths this year. We have always put an add in the catalog, but have heard nothing yet. We need to find the fire retardant to meet the Fire Regulations. Our backdrop is made from painted canvas and will burn. We were lucky last year to be able to have the backdrop up. SKC had to pay the fire department to provide SKC with a full time fire watch. The cost of the retardant may be an issue. Katie will check on the prices of fire retardant. If this is too much money, we may not be able to participate. Before we make the final decision, we will check into the cost. Issue tabled.

2002 Meeting Dates:

Saturday, January 12 is our Annual Meeting at Suzi Paine's house. Saturday, March 9, Centralia, WA

Saturday, May 25, Valley Ford, WA - Lynn & Sid Harty's house Saturday, August 3, Regional Specialty

Saturday, November 16, Snohomish, WA - Katie Cole's house

Regional Specialty

August 3, 2002

The letter of invitation from WWHA has been received. Suzi will take care of the paperwork for the ABC

Committees:

Show Chair: Suzi Paine - 253-535-1408

Hospitality: Katie Cole - 360-568-8386; Trophies: Terri Coffey 503-556-3810; Auction/Raffle/Fund-raising: Lynn Harty - 509-922-2096; Hospitality Bags: Ryan and Stacey Poler; U.S. Publicity: Lynne Aguirre; Canadian Publicity: Jan Cook; Logo: Jan Cook.

We need helpers for the Auction/Raffle Committee, and help with "on grounds" hospitality. Also, we need someone with no dog entered to do Judges Hospitality. Please contact the appropriate committee chairs to volunteer! MR Dog Shows has been contacted to Secretary the show. Suzi will reserve the motel rooms.

BRAGS:

Suzi Paine's "Dylan" won Winners Dog at the Bloodhounds West, Northern Chapter, Regional Specialty in October. Dylan also won Best of Opposite in Sweepstakes!

Trailing Trial:

Katie has contacted St. Edwards and the weekend of May 11th looks good for using the park. Katie is still sifting through the paperwork to see what needs to be done. She will contact Sid Harty to find out the submission dates to the ABC.

Motion to adjourn at 3:12 p.m. as everyone has left but 3 people. All other business will be carried over to the Annual meeting at Suzi Paine's home on January 12, 2002.

Please plan to attend! Meeting Adjourned 3:12 p.m.

Know a Bloodhound person that wants to join PRBC? Membership applications are included with this *Pawprints!*

Brags

Paula Giddings has gotten a NEW PUPPY! "Leggo" was born in October, and was bred by PRBC members Lynne & Steve Aguirre. Congratulations Paula! We know you will have a wonderful time with your new baby girl!

Suzi Paine and Dylan, also bred by Lynne & Steve Aguirre, had a pretty good summer! Dylan won Winners Dog at the Bloodhounds West, Northern Chapter Regional Specialty! Dilly also won Best of Opposite Sex in Sweepstakes at the Regional! Congratulations Suzi & Dylan!

A quick note: Julie Hill, Larks owner, just won 5th place and the ULTIMATE DOG AWARD with her Pointer, Chamber at a recent obedience/agility tournament in Pennsylvania! YEAH!

Address Change:

Nancy Seanor has moved!
Please make note of her new address and phone number.
Nancy Seanor
16814 NE 19th Place
Bellevue, WA 98008
425-644-6108

DUES REMINDER!

If you haven't paid your dues yet, this will be your last issue of "Pawprints!" You can send your dues to either Suzi Paine, or to our new Treasurer, Kay Schmitt at 42 Maple Hill Dr., San Rafael, CA 94903-1720.

Rainbow Bridge

Ch. Masterpiece Maybe I'm Amazed, VCD1, CDX, TDX, MT (Lark) 10-30-90 to 10-18-01

Owned, loved, trained and mourned by Julie Hill. Bred and sorely missed by Suzi Paine and Terri Coffey.

Lark lived up to her name more than any of us ever dreamed possible. She was truly an amazing dog in every way. Her long journey on this earth was joyous and full of love and many successes. She will be missed by all who knew her or were lucky enough to see her perform, and certainly never forgotten. Our thoughts go out to Julie.



Hyour label contains the letter "L", you are lapsed on your tenewl Renew NOW! This may be your last "Panprints" unless you renewl

Pacific Rim Bloodhound Club Terri Coffey, Secretary 70460 Nick Thomas Rd. Rainier, OR 97048





2002 PRBC REGIONAL SPECIALTY

A Trophy donor list is included in this issue. Please take the time to commit to a trophy! This year, PRBC members are given the first opportunity to choose their placements! Please do this early! We need the support of our membership to guarantee another successful Regional Specialty!



Myron & Judy Robb Celebrating their 40th Wedding Anniversary at the Regional Specialty in Pleasanton, California

Send your Newsletter information to the PRBC Secretary, Terri Coffey 70460 Nick Thomas Rd.
Rainier, OR 97048